AMTA-WI Chapter Meeting

March 30, 2012

Olympia Resort, Oconomowoc, WI 

Meeting called to order at 1:50pm by President Kay Peterson.

Board Members and Committee Chairs present: Kay Peterson (President), Amy Remillard (Immediate Past President), Ellen Wittwer (1st Vice President/Awards Chair), Amy McLoughlin (Outreach Chair), Corrin Burnell (3rd VP/Scholarship Chair), Terry Bauer (Secretary), Mya Rowe (Treasurer), Stephanie Anderson (Education Chair), Casey Guilfoyle (Website Chair), Ronnie Artero Frederick (Sports Massage Chair), Jeanne Zautner, Lynn Kutz (Display Unit Chair/Social Media Chair), Cynthia “Sam” Licht (Newsletter Chair/Commission of Candidacy), Alisha Mell (Commission of Candidacy)
Roll Call of Board of Directors
Officer Reports

President/Government Relations: Kay Peterson reported that she will continue keeping a watchful eye on legislation as it pertains to our profession.
1st VP/Awards:  Ellen Wittwer reported that she needs members to nominate fellow members for the Meritorious and Humanitarian awards and presented Amy Remillard with a plaque and necklace listing her many years of valuable service. She also presented Kay Peterson a hand pin to remind us to keep the Board members supported.

2nd VP:  seat vacant

3rd VP/Scholarship:  Corrin Burnell reported Teresa Theregson and Beryl Marranzino were awarded education scholarships for their wonderful essays.

Website Committee: Casey Guilfoyle reported and warned us to watch for the upcoming e-blast. She informed membership that we are looking for someone to take over the advertising position for the newsletter and website.

Treasurer: Mya Rowe reviewed the budget. 

	 AMTA-WI 2011-2012 Approved budget 
	
	
	As of 2/29/2012: 
	Actual income/expenses  

	
	
	
	
	   
	
	
	

	Income 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Advertising 
	
	
	 $5,000.00 
	
	 $3,521.25 
	

	L&L Interest 
	
	
	
	
	 $2,736.81 
	

	Interest 
	
	
	
	 $1,000.00 
	
	 $790.19 
	

	Education 
	
	
	
	 $37,000.00 
	
	 $14,886.11 
	

	Dues 
	
	
	
	 $55,000.00 
	
	 $51,245.81 
	

	Chapter fee 
	
	
	 $-   
	
	 $-   
	

	 Total Income 
	
	
	 $98,000.00 
	
	 $73,180.17 
	


	 AMTA-WI 2011-2012 Approved budget 
	
	
	
	
	As of 2/29/2012: 
	Actual income/expenses  
	

	Expenses 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Awards Committee 
	
	
	 $500.00 
	
	 $437.58 
	

	Bank Charges (Credit Card Fees) 
	
	 $1,300.00 
	
	 $95.00 
	

	Board Meetings 
	
	
	 $1,700.00 
	
	 $1,976.10 
	

	BOD Mileage 
	
	
	 $5,000.00 
	
	 $5,096.28 
	

	Chapter Insurance Expense 
	
	 $1,500.00 
	
	 $520.07 
	

	Chapter Voicemail 
	
	
	 $300.00 
	
	 $245.71 
	

	Delegate Allowance 
	
	
	 $9,500.00 
	
	 $7,830.65 
	

	Display Unit Committee 
	
	 $500.00 
	
	 $47.22 
	

	Education Expense 
	
	
	 $57,000.00 
	
	 $19,103.50 
	

	Government Relations Expense 
	
	 $12,900.00 
	
	 $15,639.04 
	

	Marketing 
	
	
	
	 $2,500.00 
	
	 $3,598.75 
	

	Massage Therapy Foundation 
	
	 $1,800.00 
	
	 $1,794.00 
	

	Membership Committee 
	
	 $1,500.00 
	
	 $310.00 
	

	MERT 
	
	
	
	 $300.00 
	
	 $-   
	

	National Convention BOD 
	
	 $12,000.00 
	
	 $8,450.96 
	

	National Conv. President 
	
	 $-   
	
	 $-   
	

	Newsletter Expense 
	
	
	 $7,125.00 
	
	 $8,464.17 
	

	Office Supplies 
	
	
	 $200.00 
	
	 $1,328.75 
	

	Postage&Shipping 
	
	
	 $100.00 
	
	 $95.75 
	

	Printing 
	
	
	
	 $-   
	
	 $-   
	

	Sports Massage Committee 
	
	 $200.00 
	
	 $146.33 
	

	Volunteer Training 
	
	
	 $3,000.00 
	
	 $1,600.00 
	

	Website 
	
	
	
	 $2,400.00 
	
	 $2,904.01 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Total Expenses 
	
	
	 $121,325.00 
	
	 $79,683.87 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Total Gain (Loss) 
	
	
	 $(23,325.00)
	
	 $(6,503.70)
	

	GR Gain (Loss)
	
	
	
	 $(12,900.00)
	
	 $(12,902.23)
	

	General Fund Gain (Loss)
	
	 $(10,425.00)
	
	 $6,398.53 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCES 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Associated Bank 
	 $34,533.78 
	
	
	
	
	

	GR Fund 
	
	 $83,923.12 
	
	
	
	
	

	General Fund 
	 $80,847.79 
	
	
	
	
	

	 TOTAL 
	
	 $199,304.69 
	
	
	
	
	


Education Committee: Stephanie Anderson reported on our May education event in Appleton, our August conference in the Dells and November education in Eau Claire. She also thanked the members for coming and our presenters.

Immediate Past President:  Amy Remillard reported we have 1820 members. She is working on a new member packet and some type of web support for our professional members.

Newsletter Chair: Sam Licht reported we are currently looking for a new newsletter editor/design person. She also put out a call for Delegates to run for election this weekend.
Display Board Chair:  Lynn Kutz reported that if you have any new ideas that you would like to be displayed please let her know, let her know if you would like to be in the member spotlight and to head on over to Facebook and like us on the web. We are adding new things all the time, so check it out.

Outreach: Amy McLaughlin reported that she is still doing “Build Your Practice” through outreach.

Sports massage: Ronnie Artero Frederick reported we’ve grown to 15 members. Please consider volunteering; we would love to keep growing.
NEW BUSINESS:

None

MOTION:  Cindy Spitza moved to adjourn the meeting.  Jules Becker seconded.  All approved.

Kay Peterson adjourned the meeting at 2:34pm.

Door Prizes were awarded by the Education Committee.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Bauer, Secretary

